
Horn Elementary  

SDMC Minutes 

11/9/23 

1. PTO Report 

International Festival happening tonight. 

Fitness Course is in the planning stages and PTO is working with Bellaire 

Little League for funding.  

Fans will be installed on the black top.  

PTO excited for the staff events for PD on 11/10/23 and happy to be able to 

support the team building activity and training for teachers.  

2. PRINCIPAL/AP REPORT 

At this time nothing to report excited for upcoming events including 

International Festival, Thanksgiving lunch for families and Art Night.  

 

3. Safety Report 

Lockdown drill was completed to see where any concerning areas are 

around the school. HISD police will be completing lockdown drills at 

elementary schools starting the week of Nov. 13th.  

Please remember to have all doors locked during the day and if you leave 

the room, please shut the door. Lights are off during a lockdown and all 

should be silent.  

If your class is on the playground, you are to come inside and go to the 

nearest room. If you are in your room, you are to scan the hallway first 

getting anyone in the hall into your classroom quickly.  

 

4. SDMC Members/Discussion 

Grade level concerns about plumbing issues throughout the school. 

Concerns include:  

Running sinks in 2nd, kinder and 1st grade restrooms 

Toilet leaking in 2nd grade girl’s restroom. 

Kindergarten shared there are ant hills on both playgrounds and 

bees/wasps in the gutters. 

3rd grade concerned about bats in tunnel near the gate by Avenue B. 


